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HAPPY NEW YEAR  

Nobels, Ladies and Friends of El Jebel 
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Mike  

Trevathan 

   Itôs the start of a new year and a new year for El Jebel. I hope that you had 
as much fun at El Jebel as Mary and I did this last year. It was an important year 
for El Jebel and your support made it a success. One of the biggest goals was to 
sell and move from our building. Now we need to keep that positive momentum 
going as we prepare our new home.  
 
   December was another busy month with all of the unit Christmas parties and 
other events. Elections were held at the December Stated meeting and I wish the 
2016 Divan all the best. 
   The Childrenôs Christmas party was above and beyond spectacular. Don and 
Cathie Weiser and their committee did an outstanding job putting this event to-
gether. Many thanks to the committee, the RADOPS, the OPTARS, the Computer 
Club, the Band and of course Santa and his helpers. 
 
Whatôs coming up in January?  
January 9th ï Installation of the 2016 Divan and unit officers.  
January 11th ï Stated meeting at the Consistory.  
January 15th ï Shrine Night at the National Western Stock Show and Rodeo. 
January 16th ï Unit Officers Meeting 
Check with the El Jebel home page for details for these events and upcoming 
events. 
 
   I am going to need a lot of help to sell CDôs at the ñWhoò Concert on March 
29th. The concert will be at the Pepsi Center and we need at least 50 volunteers 
to help sell. Volunteers can consist of Shriners, their ladies, friends and family. A 
portion of the funds raised will go to the Shrine Hospital for Children ï Salt Lake. 
This is a fun opportunity to help raise money for our hospital, raise awareness of 
who Shriners are and to see a free ñWhoò concert. There will be more details as 
we get closer to March 29th.  
 
 ñAnd now we welcome the new year. Full of things that have never been.ò ~ 
Rainer Maria Rilke  
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   Well, 2015 has come to an end and an 
eventful and productive year it surely was.  
Now we are beginning another Shrine year 
with many projects and fun filled events on 
the 2016 agenda.  To Our 2016 Elected Of-
ficers are: 

Potentate  Larry Clark 
Chief Rabban  Rich Silver 
Assistant Rabban John Zeaphey 
High Priest & Profit Ric Dena 
Oriental Guide  Joe Castellano  
Recorder  Jay Bobick 

Also elected were the:  
Imperial Representatives:  CSSA 

Representatives: 
 Larry Clark    Larry Clark 
 Rich Silver    Rich Silver 

 John Zeaphey    John Zeaphey 
 Bill Schwartz    Ric Dena 

Appointed Officers are: 
 1st Ceremonial Master   Bob Salazar 
 2nd Ceremonial Master     TBD 
 Marshal                           Perry Mittler 
 Captain of the Guard      TBD 
 Outer Guard                David Krogh 
 Director                          Ron Dunsmore 
 Chaplain                          Jim Oliver 
 

 The Directory of Officers, El Jebel Shriners 
2016 will be published and distributed that 
will list the complete directory of officers for 
committees, units and clubs.  You may obtain 
one at the office when available.  

 The 14 December 2015 Stated Meeting was 
preceded by dinner in the Scottish Rite Tem-
ple Dining Room where many Nobles and their 
spouses enjoyed camaraderie, libations and a 
three course meal.  After dinner, the Stated 
Meeting began at 7:00 pm on the dot with the 
march in of Past Potentates Illustrious: Jack 
Patten, Dick Williams, Tony Dattilo, Ed Ren-
don, Dennis Proctor, Matt Raia, and Phil 
Hause.  Also joining the meeting was Past Im-
perial Chaplain Greg Rindone.  The Divan en-
tered and assumed their stations and places 
followed by the final grand entrance of the Po-
tentate, Illustrious Mike Trevathan.  The Le-
gion of Honor presented the Nationôs Colors 
followed by the Pledge of Allegiance lead by 
the Potentate and the National Anthem.  The 
Flag detail was dismissed.  Our Chaplain, Jim 
Oliver gave the invocation and recognized first 
the passing of Noble Clarence Cox who served 
our Temple and the Shrine for many faithful 

years.  Then all our Nobles who passed to the 
celestial lodge above during 2015 were re-
membered by prayer and eulogy.  The Poten-
tate officially welcomed our Past Potentates 
mentioned above.   

 Our 2016 scheduled fundraising projects 
were presented.  Assistant Rabban, Rich Sil-
ver stated that he is continuing work to se-
cure a viable circus contract that may be with 
a different vendor.  The Circus dates are set-
tled as 29 April through 1 May.  The Kick-off 
will be in January.  More details will be availa-
ble after a firm contract is negotiated.  Chief 
Rabban, Larry Clark stated that the Sports-
menôs Raffle is in the planning stages with on-
ly minor changes forecast from previous 
events.  The Raffle will be held on 20 August 
at a place to be determined. 

 Two presentations were made.  Chuck Pe-
tersen, Greg Rindone and Dennis Proctor, rep-
resenting the 2015 CSSA, presented a check 
to the Temple for $25,626.31 to be dedicated 
to membership retention.  Specifically to sup-
port quarterly meetings designed to spear-
head innovative and productive programs to 
interest non-participating members to once 
again get involved with the many activities 
offered and possibly start new ones of interest 
to nobles.  Recommendations are needed 
from everyone.  Two of interest are a Brewers 
Club and Cigar Club.  Let your thinking wan-
der and tell us what would be fun for you and 
a group of nobles.  There is no limit to what 
we can do once we put our minds and actions 
together.  The Dune Buggy Patrol had their 
raffle in conjunction with the Sportsmenôs Raf-
fle that was a $500 gift certificate to Edwardsô 
Meat.  The winner let the Patrol know that he 
would like to donate his winnings to the Tem-
ple Operating Fund and thus a check for $500 
was presented to the Temple.  

 The following announcements were made: 

  Childrenôs Christmas Party  20 December 
(Highlands Lodge) 

  Officersô Installation   9 January 

  Shrine Night at the Stock Show 15 January 

  Unit Officersô Meeting  16 January 

 On 29 March our Temple will be supporting 
the ñWhoò Concert at the Pepsi Center.  At 
least 50 volunteers are needed to attend and 
assist.  Illustrious Mike Trevathan is organiz-
ing the event and wants all nobles to consider 
volunteering.  Yes, you will get the see the 
show. 
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Arab Patrol 
 

Bob Coe 
Joan Shaffer 

 
Jeffco Shrine Club 

 
Herb Schillereff 
Wendell Martin 

Frank (Smoky) Yoritomo 
 

Keystone Kops 
 

Gene Hardy 
 

Legion of Honor 
  

Ed Richards 
Jim Fitzpatrick 

 
 

Loveland Shrine Club 
 

  Kathleen Cloer 
Joyce Jackson 
Anne Trevaskis 
Chris Weymouth 
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RV Roamers 
Nancy Kipers 
Donna Driver 
Nikki Clements 
Nancy Burgardt 
Sharon Olson 

 
 

Sports 
 

Amer Plaisted 
Ed Richards 

 
T-Nobles 

Bobby Juchem 
Frank Morrison 
Chris Weymouth 

 

Provost Guard 
 

Ron Dunsmore 
Ed Richards 
Kellye Talley 

 The Potentate gave his ñfarewell addressò 
by stating that 2015 was a wonderful year 
because of the nobility support throughout 
the year.  He then gave a brief summary of 
our building sale and purchase with our move 
to our new facility in October.  It is projected 
that construction on building modifications 
will begin in January.  Details will be present-
ed as available throughout the process.  Il-
lustrious Mike concluded by saying that 2016 
will be a great year for new activities and 
that he is looking forward to such, ending 
with a heartfelt thank you to all. 
 At this point all non-Shriners were relocated 
for their program while the Business Meeting 
was then formally opened.  The Potentate 
called the assembly to order and received the 
published Treasurerôs and Recorderôs reports 
that were accepted (passed) by the nobility.  
A house count was then taken with the out-
come showing 76 nobles in attendance.  Mo-
tions were made and passed to accept the 
proposed Circus and Sportsmenôs Raffle pro-
grams. This was followed by the formal elec-
tion of officers and representatives conducted 
by Illustrious Tony Dattilo.  The results of 
which are delineated at the beginning of the 

article.  The tellers were Illustrious James 
Fitzpatrick, Dick Williams and Phil Hause. 
 The 2016 Temple Budget was distributed to 
all attendees prior to the meeting and at this 
time a motion was made and seconded to 
approve the budget.  There being no discus-
sion, the 2016 Budget was approved. 
 Prior to closing, the nobles were informed 
that Noble Barry Watson had passed away on 
12 December.  Barry was a dedicated Shriner 
and had worked diligently in the Temple of-
fice in support of El Jebel. 
 Always remember there will always be a 
place for you to participate and thus have 
fun.  Get involved, form a new unit or club.  
Find your place by talking with brothers 
known and unknown.  After all, we are broth-
ers and as a family we are all ready and will-
ing to support you whatever it may be.  You 
have joined the Shrine, now actively join the 
Temple. 
 
Jay Bobick 
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TRANSPORTATION FUND  
FROM                              IN MEMORY OF  

 
Welch Family The George & Caril      Yarder Phil 
Abbott Meade & Bini              Jacobson Jake 
Shrine Club World's Highest         Donation  
Foster Jeanie                     Foster Don 
McCullough Bob & Ginger                   Cox Clarence 
Gower Family Tim & Belinda                Moe Stan 
Jacobson Delores                                 Jacobson Jake 
Groom Fred                                      Cox Clarence 
Groom Fred                                      Litten Elaine 
Allen Karen                                       Cox Clarence 
Allen Karen                                       Litten Elaine 
    
    
SHRINERS HOSPITALS FOR CHILDREN   
Schneider Jim & Jane                         Donation  
Davis  Kent                                        Donation  
Witkin Jack & Sue                               Witkin Ann & Louis 
Rice Don & Annette                           Hering Henry 
Fairbanks Dale & Diane                      Hering Henry 
Jacobson Delores                                 Jacobson John "Jake" 
Akridge Claude & shirley                      Cox Clarence 
Seefeldt Boyd & Jane                          Cox Clarence 
MacDonald Lee & Gloria                      Cox Clarence 
Cosens Ron & Judy                              Cox Clarence 
Cosens Ron & Judy                              Zimmerman Mary 
Cosens Ron & Judy                              Rickhoff Char 
Cosens Ron & Judy                              Benton Margaret 
Cosens Ron & Judy                              Litten Elaine 
Vikman Nancy                                      Litten Elaine 
Computer Club El Jebel                         Hering Henry 
Schillereff Herb & Lorna                       Litten Elaine 
Woodworth Tom                                  Cox Clarence 
Rindone Greg & Kendy Cusick              Cox Clarence 
Rindone Greg & Kendy Cusick              Litten Elaine 
Enget Joan                                          JacobsonJohn "Jake" 
Norrgard James                                    Donation  
Vikman Duane & Farrel                         Donation  
Vikman Duane & Farrel                         Litten Elaine 
Davis  Karen                                        Karlsen Mary Ann 
Lemke Mary                                        Karlsen Mary Ann 
Drovers El Jebel                                   Donation  
Thoeming Jim & Jane                           Cox Clarence 
    
FROM                                           IN HONOR OF  
Caring Ladies El Jebel                          Heller Eva 
    
    
OPERATING FUND  
           FROM                                  IN MEMORY OF  
Siebert Don & Debra                           Pierce Loren 
Anderson Andy                                   Cox Clarence 
Anderson Andy                                   Hering Henry 
Anderson Andy                                   Hubbard Colleen 
Kreoger Helen                                   Donation  
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January  

       8     Al Kaly Installation 

       9     Installation of Officers 

      11    Stated Meeting 

      15    Stock Show 

   16    Unit Officers Meeting 

       22ð23  Grand   Lodge 

    February 

        6-7  WCSC Installation-Grand Junction 

         8    Stated Meeting 

        20  Potentateôs Ball 

        24  Masonic Appreciation ï Eastern Star 
Home 

 

El Jebel Shrine  e-mails 

 

Recorderðrecorder@eljebel.org 

Circusðfundraising@eljebel.org 

Susan Bolesðoffice@eljebel.org 

Red Fez articlesðoffice@eljebel.org 

Accountingðdirector@eljebel.org 

Calendarðoffice@eljebel.org 

Pointsðpoints@eljebel.org 

Maintenanceðfacilities@eljebel.org  
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Regular Members: 1279 
Associate Members: 54 
Total Membership: 1333 

Affiliations: 2 
Associates: 1 
Demits: 12 
Deaths: 2 

Suspensions: 1 


